SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of a Meeting of the Finance and General Purposes Committee held on Monday 14th August 2006 in the Council Chamber at 10, Cambridge Road, Sandy, Beds at 7.30 p.m.

PRESENT






  Cllr  P A Blaine (Chairman) 





  “   N Aldis





  “   C Baker






  “   D Gale




  “   J Gurney



  “   D Jaeger




  “   M McMurdo






  “   C Osborne

  “   M Pettitt
  “   M Scott
  “   D Sharman
  “   R Smith

  “   Mrs S Sutton
  “   G White

1.  Apologies: For absence were received from Cllr Frood.

2.  Statutory declarations of interest from members   
(F21/06)

(a) Prejudicial Interests
Cllr Aldis

Item 6 Five Year Plan
- Museum
 
Member is the Secretary of 

Sandy Historical Group.
(b) Personal interests
Cllr Aldis

Item 6 Five Year Plan
- Swimming
 
Member is a Governor of 



Project





Sandye Place School. 

Cllr Jaeger

Item 6 Five Year Plan
 - Swimming
 
Member is a Governor of



Project





Sandye Place School.
Cllr Osborne

Item 7 Revised charges for Marking out
Member is Chairman of




Bedford Road Football Pitch


Sandy Football Club

Cllr Scott

Item 7 Revised charges for Marking out
Member is President of




Bedford Road Football Pitch


Sandy Football Club

PART ‘A’ RECOMMENDATIONS TO COUNCIL

6. Five Year Plan for the Council


(F25/06)

RESOLVED TO RECOMMEND: (a) That the Five Year Plan at Appendix “A” (Copy attache) should be adopted by the Town Council.

(SEE ALSO PART ‘B’ MINUTES – RESOLVED MATTERS, MINUTE NO (F25/06)
7. Revised charges for marking out Bedford Road Football Pitch 

(F26/06)

Cllr Osborne left the Chamber during this debate.
RESOLVED TO RECOMMEND: That the charge for marking out the football pitch at Bedford Road should be increased to £13.00.
(SEE ALSO PART ‘B’ MINUTES – RESOLVED MATTERS, MINUTE NO (F26/06)
8. Staff Training Courses


(F28/06)  
RESOLVED TO RECOMMEND: That the sum of up to £400 be reserved from the contingency budget in order to pay for training courses and travel in respect of Mrs Baker-Smith and Mr Gilbert.
(SEE ALSO PART ‘B’ MINUTES – RESOLVED MATTERS, MINUTE NO (F28/06)
PART ‘B’ RESOLVED MATTERS
3. Planning applications received for comment by Sandy Town Council 
(F22/06)

(SEE LIST ATTACHED)
4. Minutes








(F23/06)

The Minutes of the Meeting of Finance and General Purposes Committee held on

Monday 26th June 2006 and as approved/amended and adopted by Council Meeting on

Monday 31st July 2006, which had been previously circulated, were signed.

5. Position of outstanding authorised contracted works



(F24/06)

(1) Capital Expenditure

Replace Rainbow Tube Slide at Bedford Road Recreation Ground

The work is now complete.

RESOLVED: That the situation be noted and that this item may now be deleted.

(2) Repairs and Renewals Expenditure

Purchase of 2 No Cut and Strim Hand Mowers
After considerable investigation it was decided to continue using the existing machinery and look for replacements to be included in the 2007/2008 Estimates.
RESOLVED: That the situation be noted and that this item may now be deleted.
6. Five year plan for the Council                 

(F25/06)

The minutes of the open meeting of the Policies working group were received and each item was considered in some detail.  
(a)  Sunderland Road Pavilion and Drainage Project

It was considered that this project should be the pilot for managing larger projects in the future. It was pointed out that this project did not just have implications for the Town Council’s Capital but would also have an impact on its revenue budget.


RESOLVED: (i) That this project should be included in the Five Year Plan to be recommended to Full Council.
(ii) That the Pavilion Working Group should schedule a meeting open to all Council Members to discuss some of the unresolved issues and to look at the scope of the project in more detail.

(b) Cemetery Extension, turning bay at Cemetery and additional allotments

It was noted that there would be a report to Council from the Clerk regarding these matters at a forthcoming meeting.

RESOLVED: That this item be included in the Five Year Plan to be recommended to Full Council.
(c) Additional CCTV Cameras

Members were again concerned to ensure that the existing CCTV cameras were sited in the correct places and that it should be established whether or not there were other sites in the town that would benefit from CCTV coverage.

Subsequent to the meeting the Clerk organised for the attendance of Mr Dave Rollings, Community Safety Officer at Mid Beds District Council at the meeting of Finance and General Purposes Committee on 25th September 2006.  He will be talking about Farsight and CCTV in Sandy.

RESOLVED: That the provision of new CCTV cameras for the Sunderland Road Recreation Ground should be included in the Five Year Plan to be recommended to Full Council.
(d) Additional Sports Facilities

Members discussed the possibility of reviving a previous swimming scheme at Sandye Place School. There was also discussion of the planned playing field at Fallowfield and the possible provision of changing rooms by the Town Council should it be decided to adopt the facility.

RESOLVED: (i) That the Deputy Clerk be requested to write to Sandye Place School to ascertain when the pool was last used, if not used recently what would be needed to make it operational, and whether the school would be interested in again becoming involved in a public swimming scheme.
(ii) That this project should be included in the Five Year Plan to be recommended to Full Council.
(iii) That the changing room project for Fallowfield should be included in the Five Year Plan.

(e) Additional Play Areas

RESOLVED: That Ms Lisa White, Play Officer at Mid Beds District Council should be asked to provide a report on the play facility provision in Sandy and Beeston, for presentation to Planning Parks and Open Spaces Committee.

(f) Additional Car Parks

RESOLVED: That this item should not be included in the Five Year Plan to be recommended to Full Council.
(g) Relocation of Tourist Information Centre
RESOLVED: (i) That the TIC Management group make an assessment of the viability of the Project for presentation to Town Council.

(ii) That this project should be included in the Five Year Plan to be recommended to Full Council.

(h) New library
RESOLVED: That this item should not be included in the Five Year Plan to be recommended to Full Council.
(i) Museum in Partnership with Sandy Historical Group
RESOLVED: That this item should not be included in the Five Year Plan to be recommended to Full Council at this time.

(j) Bus Shelters in the Town Centre and Bedford Road

These projects are progressing at present.

RESOLVED: That this item be included in the Five Year Plan to be recommended to Full Council.
(k) Youth Shelter
Plans for a Youth Shelter are at present being considered by the Community Liaison Forum.
RESOLVED: That this item be included in the Five Year Plan to be recommended to Full Council.

(l) Music at the Manor/Arts and Cultural Festivals

RESOLVED: (i) That the Town Council should support in principle the promotion of cultural events within the Town.

(ii) That this item should not be included in the Five Year Plan to be recommended to Full Council.

(m) Sports Events
There was not felt to be a need for additional events at present.
RESOLVED: That this item should not be included in the Five Year Plan to be recommended to Full Council.

(n) Town Centre Manager
RESOLVED: That this item should not be included in the Five Year Plan to be recommended to Full Council.

(o) Police Community Support Officers

There was a discussion on the utilisation of the Police Community Support Officers.  Members felt that there should be some method of setting targets for the officers so that monitoring could take place effectively.
RESOLVED: (i) That the Mayor, Cllr Blaine and Cllr Sharman together with the Clerk should be requested to meet with Inspector Maries to discuss targets for the PCSOs.

(ii) That the scheme should be monitored and if necessary or desirable, extended.
(iii)That this item be included in the Five Year Plan to be recommended to Full Council.


(p) Additional Services

It was noted that the Lyons Report on Local Government was expected in October, however it was felt that the Town Council ought to be pro-active in deciding which services it feels that it could better administer than the higher authorities.
RESOLVED: That the Town Council should list the services that it feels it could undertake for review when the Lyons Report is published.

(q) Flood Plan

RESOLVED: That the Flood Plan be finalised within the next twelve months.

ALSO RESOLVED: (i) That the Deputy Clerk be requested to obtain a copy of Mid Beds District Council’s Project Initiation Document for information.

(ii) That the Policies Working Group be asked to consider:

(a) The structure of Council committees, reporting procedures etc. to achieve the objectives of the Five Year Plan.

(b) The terms of reference of all current committees
(iii) That the summary of the Healthcheck document should be distributed to those Council Members who have not previously seen it.
7. Revised Charges for Marking out Bedford Road Pitch


(F26/06)

The Deputy Clerk’s report, which had been previously circulated was received and considered.  

(SEE PART ‘A’ MINUTES – RECOMMENDATIONS TO COUNCIL MINUTE NO (F26/06)

8. Staff Training Courses


 

(F27/06)
The Deputy Clerk’s report, which had been previously circulated was received and considered. The Committee expressed its pleasure that Mrs Baker-Smith was willing to undertake further training. It was pointed out that there  was a local playground maintenance course at Shuttleworth organised by Bedfordshire Playing Fields Association that Mr Gilbert could attend.
RESOLVED: That the Deputy Clerk should investigate the playground maintenance course organised by the local Playing Fields Association to find out if it would be more practical for Mr Gilbert to attend this course. 
(SEE ALSO PART ‘A’ MINUTES – RECOMMENDATIONS TO COUNCIL MINUTE NO  (F28/06)
9. Risk Assessments






(F29/06)
SEE PART II – EXEMPT MINUTES – PART ‘B’ RESOLVED MATTERS, MINUTE NO (F29/06)

10. Press Release

(F30/06)

RESOLVED: That no press release is considered necessary.
RESOLVED: THAT UNDER THE PUBLIC BODIES (ADMISSION TO MEETINGS) ACT 1960 AND BY VIRTUE OF THE CONFIDENTIAL NATURE OF THE BUSINESS THAT MAY BE TRANSACTED UNDER THIS ITEM (SECTION 14) OF THE EXEMPT INFORMATION, LOCAL GOVERNMENT (ACCESS TO INFORMATION) ACT 1985, IT MAT CONCERN “ANY ACTION TAKEN OR TO BE TAKEN IN CONNECTION WITH THE PREVENTION, INVESTIGATION OR PROSECUTION OF A CRIME”, THE PRESS AND PUBLIC BE REQUESTED TO RETIRE FROM THE MEETING.
7
6

